MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, JULY 28, 2015
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, July 28, 2015, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on July 16, 2015 as read.

Mitch McDonald from CBI addressed the board and gave the following report: 1. He stated that the contractor for the Fifi Island Restoration Project is still working on the base bid. There is a problem with rock settling and the extra feet approved might be not as much due to needing to add additional rocks in the places where the rocks has settled. If you look at the breakwater you will notice the places where the rocks have settled.  2. Received the permit for the 17 additional breakwaters for the Bayside Breakwater Protection Project on April 1, 2015. Mr. Camardelle is going to the Parish for funding for this project. 
President Camardelle stated that we are waiting on a date to dedicate the Fifi Island Restoration Project; Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair as well as other Senators and Representatives were down on the island and noticed the project sign for Fifi Island. We are waiting on the Colonel to come down in October and view firsthand the levee board projects. Mr. Camardelle also thanked the elected officials for working closely with the levee district and helping with adding additional rock because this levee board has to install rocks before building levees. Mr. Camardelle also wanted the public to stay aware of the weather due to storm season and always be prepared to evacuate if necessary. The town and levee board are inspecting our levees, keeping our ditches clean to the pumps and are monitoring the weather. The levee board is also working on getting the channel dredged with the Grand Isle Port Commission to help keep the oilfield commerce, recreational and sport fishermen to and from our channel safely.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee board.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:36 p.m.
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